
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY:  

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Jensen (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School (338-2750), 

 Kingston Catholic School (331-9318) ð St. Joseph Catholic School (339-4390) 

ST. JOHNôS YOUTH GROUP (TEENAGERS): Denise Dudzic (246-2811) &  

   Gabrielle Baker (247-3454) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Bill McKenna (246-6065), Bob Howe (246-8510) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & first 

Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Deacon Robert Cranston (246-3371) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Coordinator Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Jensen (217-7747), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STORE: Ramona Kemp (845-417-6638) & Elaine Arvidson (246-4468) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 
   DEACON ROBERT CRANSTON 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Maxwell BakerðReq. by Joe Defino Sr.     

 5:00 Mr. Jack HayesðReq. by Tom & Jade Thornton 

Sunday  8:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Brandon & Garrick RennerðReq. by Mom & Dad 

 10:30 For All The People of The Parish 

Monday 8:30 In Celebration of The Birthday of Bill DefinoðReq. by Joe Defino Sr.  

Tuesday  8:30  David J. OôLeary (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Kris & Bill Hodgson 

Wednesday  8:30  John TeitterðReq. by Maria & Jorge Granda 

 7:00  Karen ZambrellaðReq. by The Godfrey and Bruno Families 

Thursday  8:30 Deacon Edwin ToppleðIn Deepest Gratitude 

 7:00 William Carey (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by Anne & Jim Carey  

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  Joan WhitakerðReq. by Anthony Yerkovich & Anne Graniel 

 5:00 Marie HeetðReq. by The Saugerties Columbiettes 

Sunday  8:30 All The People of The Parish 

 10:30 In Celebration of The Birthday of Bob BakerðReq. by Joe Defino Sr. 

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

MonðSt. Rita of Cascia, Religious 

ThuðThe Ascension of The Lord 

FriðSt. Philip Neri, Priest 

SatðSt. Augustine of Canterbury, Bishop 

 

ASCENSION OF OUR LORD- Is this Thursday, May 25th.  

There will be a 7:00 PM Mass on Wednesday, May 24th and an 

8:30 AM and 7:00 PM Mass on Thursday, May 25th.  This is a 

Holy Day of obligation.  Participate in Jesusô triumphal entry into 

heaven after His mission here on earth. 

 

ST. JOHNôS 20-WEEK CLUB ï The 3rd winner of $100 in our 

20-Week Club was Sheila Palen.  Also, just a reminder that 50% 

of your club money is now due! 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION - Will take place this 

weekend after the 10:30 Mass and continue until after 

the 8:30 PM Benediction.  Evening prayers will be 

prayed at 5:30 PM.  Sign up sheets at the side entrance 

of the church. 

 

SPECIAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ï Will take place on 

Monday, May 22nd at 6:30 PM.  All are encouraged to attend. 

 

100-MILE POWERWALK FUNDRAISER - Feel free to 

sponsor Fr. Woodruff in his 100-Mile Power Walk.  (May 1st to 

June 30th)  Sponsorship money can be given directly to Fr. Bill, 

or you can drop it in the collection basket with a note indicating 

the 100-milke walk.  Checks are to be made payable to St. John 

The Evangelist Church with the memo stating 100-Mile Walk.  

All monies will be used to offset our budget deficit.  Thank you. 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS ï We are seeking a 

volunteer to teach 5th Grade in our Religious Education Program.  

If interested, please see Fr. Bill or call Joan Corton at 339-4391. 

 

DID YOU HEAR ABOUTé? Did you hear about the dating 

agency for chickens that went bankrupt last week?  The couldnôt 

make hens meet. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

LADYôS TEAï All women of St. John The Evangelist 

Parish, please come celebrate and honor our mother, 

Mary with a tea party on May 28th at 1 PM.  If you 

would like to bring a monetary donation for Good 

Counsel, it would be appreciated, but not necessary.  A sign up 

sheet will be at the church so we will have a number count, or you 

can leave a message for Judy Defino at 217-1229. 

 

GOLDEN ANNIVERSARIES - Couples celebrating their 50th 

Wedding Anniversary during 2017 are invited to attend the 

Golden Wedding Jubilee Mass with Cardinal Dolan at the 

Cathedral of St. Patrick on June 11th at 2 PM.  Our parish will be 

honoring all who will be celebrating 25 or 50 years of marriage 

during 2017 at the 10:30 AM Holy Mass on June 25th.  Please 

contact the parish office at 246-9581, so that we may include you 

in either of these celebrations. 

 

THE CLUSTER MISSIONï Called REVIVE will be held at St. 

Josephôs Parish Hall in Glasco on the evenings of Monday, June 

12th, Tuesday, June 13th, and Wednesday, June 14th.  Everyone 

is most welcome.  More details to follow. 

 

CANNOT MAKE IT TO MASS?  Do you know of anyone who 

is sick, homebound, - unable to come to Mass, and would like to 

receive communion at home or would like someone to come and 

pray with them?  If so, please call the rectory at 246-9581. 

 

YOU DID IT FOR ME -  If you know of someone who would 

enjoy a visit, call or card from their fellow parishioners, please 

call the church office (246-9581) to let us know.   

Barbara Coppeyð Ten Broeck Commons, Lake Katrine 

Ronald ñSmokeyò WoodsðTen Broeck Commons, Lake Katrine 

Lou HoneckerðTen Broeck Commons, Lake Katrine 

Judy FieroðThe Pinesð154 Jefferson Heights, Catskill 

Fr. Al Pizzuto ðThe Cardinal Egan Pavilion 

5655 Arlington Avenue, Bronx, NY 10471-1221 

1-718-581-0070 

Msgr. Williamsð 131 Rymrock Road #42,  

Kingston, NY 12401 

845-399-9837 

 

 



 SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

My Dearest Sisters and Brothers in the Risen Lord,           

 This Wednesday evening, May 24th, and Thursday, May 

25th, the Church celebrates the Ascension of Our Lord. IT IS A 

HOLY DAY OF OBLIGATION. Our Holy Masses are at 7:00 

P.M. on Wednesday evening, May 24th, and at 8:30 A.M. and 7:00 

P.M. on Thursday, May 25th. Forty days after Easter Sunday, the 

Lord Jesus Christ ascended to Heaven to sit at the right hand of 

God the Father; Our Lord did that in His human nature by His own 

power as God. Therefore, the Church celebrates this day as 

Ascension Thursday. PLEASE BE SURE TO GO TO HOLY 

MASS  AT SOME CATHOLIC PARISH CHURCH FOR THE 

HOLY DAY. I want to thank you in advance for making that extra 

effort as a result of your love for God.  

 This Sunday, May 21st, from after the 10:30 A.M. Holy 

Mass until 8:30 P.M. Benediction, there will be our monthly 

Adoration of the Most Blessed Sacrament. It is a wonderful grace 

that the Church bestows to us when we are able to receive a partial 

indulgence for spending at least a few minutes adoring Our Lord 

in the exposed Blessed Sacrament; it is an even greater grace when 

we could receive a Plenary Indulgence, subject to the usual 

conditions, for spending at least one half an hour adoring Our 

Lord. A good leader should lead by example and so my Holy Hour 

will be from 7:30 until 8:30 P.M. this Sunday evening. PLEASE 

SPEND A LITTLE TIME ADORING THE LORD THIS 

SUNDAY AND GOD WILL BE PLEASED THAT YOU DID 

THAT.  

 I want to thank any and all folks involved with the 

Council of Churches Dinner last Monday, May 15th and I wish to 

thank all the folks who were involved with Junk in the Trunk this 

past Saturday, May 20th. Please consult the flyer in last weekôs 

bulletin as to when the next ones will be held. A good rule of 

thumb is that it is the third Saturday in May, June, September and 

October.  

 Once again, we sold out on Pro-Life Roses this year so 

we will order 25 more next year; I want to thank you for 

supporting the Fifth, Sixth, and Ninth Commandments of God 

  THIS MONDAY EVENING, MAY 22nd, THERE WILL 

BE A SPECIAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING IN THE 

CHURCH HALL STARTING AT 6:30 P.M.; PLEASE FEEL 

MOST CORDIALLY INVITED TO THE MEETING 

 Here is an update on the 100 Mile Power Walk: so far, I 

have walked 24 miles and most generous sponsors have 

contributed to the parish a grand total, as of Saturday, May 13th, of 

$2,545. If you have sponsored me, I wish to thank and praise you; 

if you have not sponsored me yet, you are most welcome to do so 

from now until August 31st. As I have often written and said: you 

are the most generous parishioners that I have ever met in my life 

and for that, may God bless you abundantly!!!  

 THE CLUSTER MISSION CALLED REVIVE WILL 

BE AT SAINT MARY OF THE SNOW/SAINT JOSEPH 

PARISH ON MONDAY EVENING, JUNE 12TH, ON TUESDAY 

EVENING, JUNE 13TH, AND ON WEDNESDAY EVENING, 

JUNE 14TH; IT WILL BE HELD EACH OF THOSE EVENINGS 

IN THE SAINT JOSEPH PARISH HALL IN GLASCO. Just a 

friendly reminder, this is a result of Making All Things New and 

our cluster includes the five parishes in extreme northern Ulster 

County Deanery: Phonecia, West Hurley-Woodstock, Centerville 

(which is we), Lake Katrine-East Kingston, and the host parish of 

Saint Mary of the Snow/Saint Joseph (Village of Saugerties/ 

Glasco). Everyone is most welcome.  

 May 28th is in honor of the Blessed Mother in that 

Ladiesô Tea will be held in the Church Hall; women of the parish, 

please be most welcome to attend.  

 I am so proud of the Fourth Grade Religious Education 

students who did their Masterôs Plan Projects and I was so happy 

to treat the staff and catechists of our Religious Education 

Program to the Appreciation Dinner back on Thursday, May 11th.  

 WE ARE IN NEED OF A FIFTH GRADE CATECHIST 

FOR NEXT YEAR.            

   Sincerely, with prayers,  

   Father Bill Woodruff    

INFORMATION NIGHT ï The Most Holy Stigmata Fraternity 

Order of Franciscan Secular is hosting an Information Night on 

Thursday, May 25th at Mt. Alvernia in Wappingers Falls.  So if 

you are 18 years old or older and want to learn more about the life 

of St. Francis, or want to grow in your relationship with Christ, 

then you are cordially invited.  FMI, call Ron at 564-4985. 

 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST ï Will take place at the Knights of 

Columbus in Barclay Heights on May 21st from 8 to 11 AM.  

Pancakes, eggs, sausage, biscuits, bacon, home fries, milk & 

coffee!  All you can eat!  Adults $8ðChildren under 8 years of 

age $4.  A portion of the net profits donated to local charities. 

 

RETREATï With Tony Bellizzi will take place at St. Francis de 

Sales Church in Phoenicia on Sunday, May 21st from 12 to 4:30 

PM.  Presentations on The Apparitions of The Blessed Mother, 

The Holy RosaryðPortal of Power, and experience a guided 

meditation.  FMI, call 688-5357 or 688-2642.  This event is free! 

 

DID YOU HEAR ABOUTé? Did you hear about the very 

intelligent monster?  He was called Frank Einstein. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU TO ALL ï If you sent a get well card, said a 

prayer, made delicious food, went to pick up prescriptions, went 

grocery shopping, took me to the doctors, visited us, called us, 

emailed or texted us, or sang to me on the phone...to each of you 

we THANK YOU and know this recovery was successful because 

of each of you.  Godôs Holy Spirit was so alive in each of you and 

brought new life to Ellen and I during this time.  Thank you for 

your prayers and support and we look forward to seeing each of 

you as we continue this recovery...words will never express the 

gratitude and appreciation for all you have done for us.  You will 

be in our prayers and thoughts as we continue this life Journey.  

With Godôs help try and create a life you just canôt wait to live. 

                                 Peace and love,  Ellen & Hank Smith 

 

JOKEï You know itôs going to be a bad day when 

your teenager knocks on your bedroom door first 

thing in the morning and says, ñToday is Nerd Day at 

school, Dad.  Can I borrow some of your clothes?ò 

 

THINGS IT TOOK 50 YEARS TO LEARN ï Nobody cares if 

you canôt dance well.  Just get up and dance! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



MAY 21, 2017 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

"If you love me, you will keep my commandments. And I will ask 

the Father, and he will give you another Advocate to be with you 

always, the Spirit of truth, whom the world cannot accept, 

because it neither sees nor knows him. But you know him, 

because he remains with you, and will be in you." 

- Jn 14:15-17  

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS  

He has already given us. 

 

February  

      Attendance:  April 2017 ð 1,434 

      Attendance:  April 2016 ð   986 

 

  Current Month               Year to Date                                                                         
Collections:   $  14,433.85  $88,015.84 

Other Income: $    7,784.58  $61,131.91 

Total Income: $  22,248.4                        $149,147.75 

Expenses: $  21,586.06              $148,059.02 

Total:  $       662.37                       $   1,088.73 

 

PARISHIONERSô COMMENTï ñGivingò is a special word.  

I hope to set a good example so that my children will learn the 

meaning of sharing.                     

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï  Thank you for your generous 

response to His call!            

                

                     ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

CANNED CARROTS 

Just a note that we are no longer in need of egg cartons.   

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  
Vincent Saturn, Judy Fiero, Grace Yund, Gene 

Woodruff, Peter Kandora, Jimmy Paes, John Lynch, 

Nancy Dwyer, Claire Miller, Marion Benz, Joe 

Dengler, Maurice Hinchey, Bernadette Verpent, Jack 

Lawler, Chris Vitale, Tara Ryan, Isabel Martinez, Kathy 

Connelly, Baby Vanessa Martinez, ñSmokeyò Woods, and 

Frankie Cullen. 



 

MAY 21, 2017 

PRAYER FOR LIFE  

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

ðððððððððððððððð- 

 

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW  

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our 

actions as we plan for the future of parish life in this 

Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and 

material gifts that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to 

the truth of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

ðððððððððððððððð 

 

POSITIVE CHANGE  

 

 "... let God transform you into a new 

person by changing the way you think. Then you will know what 

God wants you to do, and you will know how good and pleasing 

and perfect his will really is." Romans 12:2  

 Change can be frightening at times because it entails a 

breaking away from the familiar in order to step into something 

new. That new thing may be a relocation to another state, joining 

a new club, meeting new friends, or trying a new hair style. 

 Think of how giving in to ungodly acts can change 

someone. Consider the person who steals from an employer, 

resulting in the loss of a job. Or what about the individual who 

gives into lust by getting unhealthily close to a member of the 

opposite sex, then having an extra-marital affair that ends up 

destroying a marriage? 

 God does call us to change; to open our wings like a 

butterfly who has transformed from a caterpillar, and broken free 

of his cocoon. God desires this beautiful transformation so that 

we can live up to the potential He calls us to: new creations who 

thirst for God's good and pleasing ways. Our Creator wants our 

desire to be to please Him, not man. What society may deem as 

acceptable is not always okay is God's eyes. Man may say it's 

okay to have a little fling as long as no one finds out, but God 

defines adultery as sin. So too does man often support a spirit of 

vengeance by wanting to return jab for jab and blow for blow, 

but God calls us to love one another. 

 While change can be disconcerting at times, there is no 

need to fear it with our Heavenly Father. He is our loving Dad 

who only wants what is best for us so that we may not only be 

approved in His sight, but live more joyously and peacefully. 

 Won't you take His hand and make a positive change 

today?  


